
Wow, it's hard to believe we are past half way of our
final term for 2022.  The term has started with a
bang with a number of events having already taken
place. 
While there has been some illness go through the
class, the children have continued to work hard and
have demonstrated a growing determination to get
their work done and try their hardest. 

This work ethic is going to come in very handy in the
coming weeks as we begin to get ready for the end
of year concert and events. This year, the K/P class
will be presenting the Nativity story with the
wonderful help of our big buddies in the 5/6 class,
along with a special Christmas song performed just
by us. 

Along with preparations for the concert, for the
reminder of the term we will be continue to explore
the story-lines and structures of narratives in English.
In Mathematics we will be learning about the types of
questions to ask to gather information (i.e. yes/no
questions vs open questions) and how we can use
graphs and tallies to record results and answer
simple questions about our surveys. Then we will
explore money with a focus on Australian coins, both
gold and silver. 
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Classroom Learning 

Grandparents 
 Day

We had a wonderful
conclusion to our inquiry about
celebrations this morning with
our very own celebration here
in the classroom.  With some
help, the students carefully
planned and prepared for a
Grandparents morning.  From
working out who their guests
would be and writing
invitations, to planning the
games and food, the children
had a hand in it all. The
morning was full of joy and
included games played by
grandparents and children, a
mini performance and finally a
delicious morning tea for all. 



The Pre-Primaries are getting very excited about
the Interschool Sports Carnival this Friday, 18th
November, at PDHS.  The Pre-Primaries will be
participating with the PDHS students in a number
of different team games and their very first 50m
individual running race. Their events will be
finished before lunch, you are welcome to come
to the St Joe's tent and sign them out after their
events and they can remain with you at the
carnival or go home. If you have ordered them a
lunch order it will be delivered to our tent where
you can come and collect it. 

Interschool
Sports Carnival 

Upcoming Events
Wednesday 16th November @ 8:45 -
11:00am - 2nd Kindy Transition Session
Friday 18th November @ PDHS Oval
Interschool Summer Sports Carnival 
Wednesday 23rd November @ 8:45 -
11:00am - 3rd Kindy Transition Session
Wednesday 30th November @ 10:00am -
Graduation Mass
Wednesday 7th December @ Pemberton
Mill Hall Time from 6:00pm 
Friday 9th December Seniors Luncheon
and Last Day of School for Students 

The annual End of the Year Concert is
closer than you think! For this year's
concert, all costumes needed will be
supplied by the school.  Can you please
ensure that your child is dressed in a red,
green or white Christmas shirt and a pair of
black pants or shorts (depending on
weather on the night).  The concert will
take place in the Mill Hall.  Please ensure
the night of Wednesday, 7th December is 
 free for a wonderful night of entertainment
and fun.  




End of Year
Concert  


